
The Hon. Aaron Persky 
Santa Clara County Superior Court 
Palo Alto Courthouse 
 
Dear Judge Persky: 
 
As members of the Stanford Class of 2018 and students who are working for campus 
sexual assault reform, we are writing to you about the profound impact that the 
sentencing of Brock Turner will have on the entire Stanford community. We are in 
agreement with our peers who have written separately to you. We do not believe that 
probation or a short sentence would be an appropriate consequence given the gravity of 
Turner’s actions.  
 
Upholding fairness and accountability in the legal system will set a precedent against 
future misconduct both on our campus and at other universities across the nation. We 
recognize that, for survivors, reporting an assault to law enforcement or campus 
authorities is one of the hardest steps of the process. Too often, survivors will cite the 
intensiveness of the adjudication process or investigation as the main reason of deterrence 
from reporting. However, another - and possibly more important concern by survivors - is 
that the consequence does not match the action when someone is found responsible or 
guilty. This inadequacy leads to distrust by survivors of both the university processes and 
the legal system.  
 
When survivors do not feel supported by the system that is meant to uphold justice, they 
choose not to report because they have lost trust in that process. If we are to maintain the 
level of trust in our systems, we need to ensure that a survivor's dignity is upheld by 
adequately sanctioning the perpetrator. A light sentence, such as probation or a few 
months in jail, would send the incorrect message that this was not a serious crime. This 
would undermine the trust in the legal system at large, diminish reporting, and possibly 
make the Stanford community a more dangerous place for all.      
 
Furthermore, as a part of the Stanford community, we have spoken to many women, 
survivors, and other students on campus about Mr. Turner’s offense. The case not only 
brought to light the seriousness and prevalence of sexual assault on Stanford’s campus, 



but also raised concerns about campus safety. Students now fear being placed in 
vulnerable situations or simply walking alone at night because they understand that 
anyone can become a victim of sexual violence, as evident by Mr. Turner’s actions.  
 
Additionally, coming from a campus with a diverse student body, we are aware that Mr. 
Turner comes from a privileged upbringing as a Stanford athlete. Mr. Turner has had the 
fortune of growing up in an affluent, loving family, but this should not preclude him from 
facing the consequences for his horrific crimes. Mr. Turner, despite being blessed with 
many sources of support from his coaches, teachers, and family, still knowingly took 
advantage of another human being in a completely defenseless situation. As a privileged 
member of an institute of higher education, he should have known better. 
 
As a student of the class of 2018, Mr. Turner also received extensive education and 
training on sexual violence. Prior to arriving on campus, all incoming freshmen were 
required to complete an online training program on consent, alcohol usage, and sexual 
abuse. During New Student Orientation in September, Mr. Turner, along with the rest of 
the freshman class, was required to listen to hours of speeches on the importance of 
acquiring consent and not engaging in sexual activities when alcohol is involved or the 
other person is unconscious and unable to give consent. The multitude of training shows 
that Mr. Turner was surely aware of the gravity of his wrongdoings, and yet he still chose 
to commit a horrendous crime.  
 
With all of this said, we believe that Brock Turner’s actions warrant incarceration of at 
least 2 years as stated in the statutes he was charged and convicted under. As California 
Penal Code Section 220(a)(1) states that the assault with intent to commit rape “shall be 
punished by imprisonment in the state prison for two, four, or six years.” In line with our 
fellow students, we see no reason to provide a sentence less than what the law provides, 
and we encourage you to follow these guidelines. He does not deserve an exception and 
we hope you will not make one for him. 
 
Members of the Stanford community are expected to uphold high moral and ethical 
standards under a Stanford policy that is known as the Fundamental Standard. We are 
expected to show, both within and without the university, a respect for order, morality, 
personal honor and the rights of others as is demanded of good citizens. Mr. Turner knew 



this, as well as the implications of committing a crime of sexual violence. He violated 
both University rules and state law and as such should be held accountable for his 
actions. The Stanford Community would expect nothing less.  
 
In conclusion, if we are to promote standards of accountability and safety for all students 
at Stanford and beyond, we believe Mr. Turner should be held accountable for his crimes 
and receive no less than the statutory minimum sentence of 2 years. His actions have 
resulted in serious consequences affecting the entirety of Stanford’s campus. Standing in 
support of survivors, students’ well being, and the innocent woman victimized by Mr. 
Turner’s actions, we ask that you affirm the dignity of survivors and reinstate a climate of 
trust and safety by providing an adequate punishment that meets the severity of Mr. 
Turner’s actions. We must ensure that violent crimes will not be tolerated.  
 
Sincerely,  
Stephanie Pham ‘18 and Matthew Baiza ‘18  
Founders of the Stanford Association of Students for Sexual Assault Prevention (ASAP)  
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Aaron Aquino Class of 2018 
Andy Miguel Class of 2016 
Samantha Wassmer Class of 2018 
Shanta Katipamula Class of 2019 
Haley Shaw Class of 2016 
Brian Chu Class of 2018 
Shu Chen Ong Class of 2017 
Jess Spicer Class of 2017 



Samantha Kargilis Class of 2019 
Kenny Leung Class of 2016 
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Julio Chávez Class of 2018 
Alexis Kallen Class of 2018 
Patricia Flores Class of 2018 
Rebecca Bromley-Dulfano Class of 2018 
Abisola Kusimo Masters of Science, Class of 2017 
Camille Van Neste Class of 2015 
Alicia Pérez Class of 2018 
Tina Ju Class of 2018 
Lachlan Green Class of 2017 
Mauricio Sanchez Class of 2017 
Emma Poplack Class of 2018 
Lillian Gill  Class of 2017 
Alexandria Smith Class of 2018 
Lauren Schlansky Class of 2018 



Kendall Weierich Class of 2016 
Madeleine Rowell Class of 2018 
Niles Wilson Class of 2017 
Stephanie Flamen Class of 2018 
Amanda Hayes Class of 2019 
Elizabeth Davis Class of 2017 
Stephanie Hsiang Class of 2016 
Deborah Farrington Padilla, Ed.D. Class of 1981 & 1999 
Edward Salonga Class of 2016 
Payton Broaddus Class of 2016 
Emma Fiander Class of 2018 
Jose Serrano Class of 2018 
Taylor Sihavong Class of 2018 
Rocio Hernandez Class of 2018 
Abby Dow Class of 2016 
Ines Gerard-Ursin Class of 2017 
Julia Howell Class of 2017 
Alex Sowell Class of 2018 
Ethan Barnett Class of 2017 
Emily Lauber  Class of 2016 
Nicole Acevedo  Class of 2016 
Jillian Murray Class of 2016 
Erin Rugland Class of 2018 
Brooke Berrens Class of 2016 
Collin Christner Class of 2017 
Amanda Lorei Class of 2016 
Kirsten Willer Class of 2017 
Jesse Burkett Class of 2018 
Lucy Randall  Class of 2015 
Jason Platt Class of 2016 
Jennifer Ehrlich  Class of 2016 
Holly Ramella Class of 2017 
Sarah Houamed  Class of 2017 
Monica Sobrin Class of 2017 
Emma Sanderson Class of 2018 
Evan Spitler Class of 2016 
Kelsey arias  Class of 2016 
Alka Nath Class of 2016 
Ada Statler-Throckmorton Class of 2018 



Sumaya Quillian Class of 2016 
Madison Hayes-Lattin Class of 2019 
Sao Bac Class of 2018 
Julia Busby Class of 2019 
Zoe Savellos Class of 2018 
Marisa Messina Class of 2016 
Sophie Keller Class of 2019 
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Rachel Liaw Class of 2011 
Julia Espero Class of 2018 
Kevin Coelho Class of 2017 
Carmelle Millar Class of 2019 
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